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Budget
¢ Monies paid back to the district due to enrollment

Spring Field Trips
® Locations and dates for each grade level
Saturday Camp

e Start date

Safety and Security

e Concerns or issues around the campus
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Janowski Elementary
7500 Bauman

Houston, Texas 77022
W

Through rigorous and engaging instruction provided within a safe and structured environment Janowski Elementary
prepares PreKinder thru 5% grade students for higher education and beyond.

SDMC Minutes
January 17, 2020

Members Present: Ms. Bazan, Ms. Espinoza, Ms. Hernandez (5%), Ms. Bruckner (4t"), Mr. Medina
(3), Ms. Garcia (2"), Ms. Arzola (1%!), Ms. Castillo (PK-K), and Mr. Lam (FA).

-  BUDGET: Ms. Bazan discussed attending the Budget Conference and learning we were 11 students
short of meeting projected enroliment leaving us at 524/535 students currently enrolled. Janowski owed
the district back approximately $24,000. Monies leftover will go to test prep, substitutes, tutorials, etc. If
teachers need materials they may put in a request and if possible, may be open to receive said request.
The staff will discuss projections for 2020/2021 school year next meeting.

SPRING FIELD TRIPS: Ms. Bazan has suggested teachers should start looking for field trip ideas for
the spring semester as dates will be needed soon to ensure all logistical needs (food, transport, costs)
are met in advance. Lower grade level field trips are to be held prior to the May12-14 STAAR test
dates.

- SATURDAY CAMP: 3 4" and 5" Grade teachers were asked about when they would like to begin
Saturday Camp. Likely start dates will be January 25" or the first week of February from 8:30-11:30am.
Representatives were asked to get with their teams and settle on a date by Tuesday January 21st. 3
Grade will be focusing on Reading and Math. 4™ Grade will be focusing on Writing. 5" Grade will decide
amongst which content areas to target. Teachers were asked to target growth point students and
regressing students.

- SAFETY and SECURITY: Ms. Bazan brought up the recent shooting at an HISD high school and the
concerns it raises about the practices of thaf respective school as well as our own. The administration
and staff will revisit Janowski's safety plans. Key concerns are students in 4" and 5" grade who may be
prone to project potentially hostile behavior or mental health setbacks. The idea of having Ms. Mendez
and Ms. Tritico provide organized opportunities for the student body to discuss important safe practices
such as “see something, say something” was brought up and will most likely be implemented. Teachers
should become mindful when students share potentially harmful information and not be dismissive. As
well, students (and teachers) are not to open doors for strangers unless it is for a known campus
teacher or personnel. Stay vigilant.

- QUESTIONS or CONCERNS: Spring Bookfair will be held February 7-14" in the library. PK-2"! Grade
Field Day will be held on April 24" 319-5" Grade Field Day will be held on May 20"". Field Day logistics
were presented concerning an hour-long lunch period to tackle necessities, prizes, and game ideas.
Teachers were asked to split incoming new students evenly amongst Ancillary groups. Coach Moore
has requested assistance with Fine Arts groups. Mr. Medina discussed tardy concerns amongst Third
Grade students. Ms. Bazan informed us of the Parent Contracts for tardiness and meeting with parents
of often tardy students.



